Board Report 2/13/2023

The boiler had a hiccup a few weeks ago. We were able to get the circulation pump fixed and
on the next day. All rooms are getting heat from the boiler with the exception of Mr. Lee’s class.
At this point, we know we lost power; | am trying to troubleshoot why. | am starting to believe
during construction of the new administration office it was cut, but not 100 present sure. As for
now, Mr. Lee is supplementing the boiler with electric heaters. The room is maintaining a
comfortable temperature.

We have started erecting the new greenhouse, the footings have been poured and gravel was
brought in, the main frame and top has been constructed.

The daily chores are still at hand, replacing blown lights, unclogging drains (I have developed a
strong hatred for Cup of Noodles), repairing leaks, replacing door closers, and so on and so on.

As for busing, we are still down one full time driver, and | have one out until Feb 20t. Mike
Townsend has been taking care of the vacant route for Am and Pm, Tom Muir and | have been
splitting the other route. Dan Parrill and | are filling in where needed for sub driving, and on
special occasions Ron O’Neal will drive his old PM Route.

Any Questions?

Dan Aberasturi



